MINUTES

Special Joint Committee on Legislative Facilities
February 21, 1967

Senators Warren and Bennett and Representatives Hill, Doyen, Turner and Van Cleave were present.

The Committee briefly discussed proposals for combining the standing committees.

Table X which shows the 1967 Legislative Committee assignments and Council Committee assignments (1965-1966 Biennium) of members of the Legislative Council was reviewed by the Committee.

With regard to the matter of staffing, Dr. Beasley reported on practices in Colorado and Michigan. There was a short discussion on some of the factors to be considered in deciding on the type and quantity of staffing that was desired under the different arrangements that have been suggested for conducting legislative studies.